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03/13789
    February 2004
Ms Louise Gell

Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Room S1.61

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Ms Gell

Inquiry into Legal Aid and Access to Justice

I write to clarify certain aspects of Commonwealth funding for expensive Commonwealth criminal cases at page 5 and 6 of the Department’s submission to the Inquiry dated 1 October 2003.  

I draw the Committee’s attention to a correction of amounts provided to legal aid commissions for financial year 2001-02 contained in the table on page 6.  The figure should read $1,441,467.

The amended figure excludes 3 payments from the fund totalling $55,968.80 to legal service providers for legal aid services to the Jervis Bay Territory.  The amendment also provides further information about a payment of $320,000 in 1999‑00 to the Legal Services Commission of South Australia which was not fully required.  The Legal Services Commission agreed to the Commonwealth withholding part of its 2001‑02 allocation to return unspent funds of $300,000.  

The revised section titled Expensive criminal case fund (Attachment A) includes these amendments.

If you have any queries about the above matter please do not hesitate to contact me or Garry Burlingham on (02) 6250 5602.

Yours sincerely

Philippa Lynch
First Assistant Secretary




Attachment A
Expensive criminal case fund

The Attorney-General established an Expensive Commonwealth Criminal Cases Fund in December 1999.
  The fund is intended to ensure that the cost of providing assistance in a serious criminal matter does not impact on the capacity of legal aid commissions to maintain assistance in others.  
The conditions which legal aid commissions need to meet when submitting applications for funding from the Expensive Criminal Cases Fund are set out under Guideline 8 of the Commonwealth guidelines for criminal law matters in Attachment A.  

Payments to legal aid commissions from the ECCCF are shown in the table below. 


	Year
	Expenditure

	1999-00

	$490,000

	2000-01
	$349,868

	2001-02
	$1,441,467

	2002-03
	$672,945







�  Attorney-General media release dated 21 December 1999.


� This includes a payment of $320,000 to the Legal Services Commission of South Australia.  The Legal Services Commission agreed to the Commonwealth withholding part of its 2001�02 allocation to return unspent funds ($300,000) from the matter.
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